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Time Type Community/Agency Contact/Attendees Details Topic / Action SGC Document 

13/11/2019  Email Chest. In. CEDO SGC ‐ Marty Tunney 
Chest. In. ‐ David Kattegatsiak 

Meeting with Council and Open House in Spring Work Program Email 

25/11/2019  Emails Chest. In. SGC ‐ Marty Tunney 
Chest. In.‐ David Kattegatsiak CEDO 
Chest. In. ‐ Greg Tanuyak / Recreation 
Coordinator 

Marty reached out to make an annual Christmas Donation of $2500. David K directed Marty to Greg T. Email from Greg stating Work Program Hamlet of Chest. In. 
Recreation Department will be very happy to accept the 
donation of $2500.00 from Solstice to go towards this year's 
Christmas and New Years' celebration. 

Email and Cheque 

26/11/2019  Email KIA ‐ Rankin SGC ‐ Marty Tunney 
KIA ‐Maria Serra 

Maria Setup meeting for February 4,  2:00 pm with KIA Work Program Email 

19/12/2019  Emails Rankin RCMP SGC ‐ Marty Tunney 
RCMP ‐ Hannah SikSik 

Marty Tunney had made several phone calls and sent emails to the Deacon's cupboard in an attempt 
to make a donation with no response.  He then reached out to Community members Noel Kaludjak 
and Sebastian Curley in an effort to track down a new contact.  Both provided him with the RCMP.  
Marty left a vmail for Hannah and she responded on Dec 19, 2019. The RCMP runs a program where 
they provide non‐transferrable vouchers to be used at local stores for non‐tobacco products, to local 
families over the holidays. Cheque for $2500 to be  sent. 

Donation Emails and Cheque 

13/01/2020  Emails KIA LANDS SGC ‐ Marty Tunney 
KIA ‐ Maria Serra 

Marty asked to reschedule meeting booked for Feb 4 as Chest. In. was not able to make the timing 
work.  Maria agreed and asked to give lots of notice. 

 Emails and Cheque 

31/01/2020 All Day In-person 
meeting 

Chest. In. Mayor 
and CDO 

SGC ‐ Marty Tunney 
Chest. In.‐ David Kattegatsiak (CDO) 
Chest. In. ‐ Barnie Aggark (Mayor) 

Marty went to the northern lights conference (in Ottawa) to meet the new mayor.  Spent a few hours 
in the afternoon meeting with the mayor and David and talking about the project.  Barnie says he is 
pro exploration and pro mining, in a responsible manner.  Believes it provides good jobs for the 
community.  Plan to meet again in March in the community 

 Emails 

13/03/2020  Emails Chest. In. Mayor 
and CDO 

SGC ‐ Marty Tunney 
Chest. In.‐ David Kattegatsiak (CDO) 
Chest. In. ‐ Barnie Aggark (Mayor) 

The group had discussed a community visit for March 31, 2020. Shortly after Marty Tunney reached 
out to suggest delaying a visit due to covid.  Barnie Aggark replied the community would be off limit is 
for non Chest. In. residents. 

 Emails 

09/06/2020 11:00am Phone call GN ‐ ED&T SGC ‐ Marty Tunney 

GN ‐ Robert Connelly 

Discussion around the summer program potential.  Robert said the GN is supportive of exploration and 
is working with the chamber of mines and dept of public health to put protocols in place.  Asked me to 
speak to chamber and said this is a top priority of the GN 

 Emails 

16/06/2020 10:10am Phone call GN ‐ ED&T SGC ‐ Marty Tunney 
GN ‐ Robert Connelly 

Further Discussion on the Access to community for summer program.  Robert clarified that the 
protocols are in place and that the government will provide a draft letter for the communities to sign if 
they wish to allow access for summer exploration 

 Emails 

24/06/2020 11:20am Phone call Chest. In. Mayor Chest. In. ‐ Barnie Aggark (Mayor) 
SGC ‐ Marty Tunney 

Marty and Barnie spoke about a summer 2020 program. Barnie told Marty that the community now 
has construction workers coming in to do work on the KIA buildings and waterlines.  Barnie glad to 
see things moving forward in terms 
of work restarting.  Marty told Barnie Solstice would like to run a small work program, Barnie was 
happy to hear that and agreed to sign a letter of support.  Marty said he would forward to Barnie.  
Marty asked Barnie about staking a new claim and Barnie said he would need to get a map and 
would ask council.  Barnie was not opposed to the idea. 

Marty to send map and letter  

24/06/2020  Emails Chest. In. Chest. In. ‐ David Kattegatsiak 
SGC ‐ Marty Tunney 

David sent Marty an email with a completed letter of endorsement for a summer 2020 field program. Marty to update Chest. In. on progress with other communities 
in regards to summer program support 

Emails 

25/06/2020 10:30am Phone call KIA ‐ Lands KIA ‐ Luis Manzo 
SGC ‐ Marty Tunney 

Marty had reached out by email several times to have a call with the Lands group regarding summer 
exploration.  Luis says right now there is no exploration guidelines in place (regarding covid) for IOL 
lands and as such he cannot signoff.  He thought it was positive that Chest. In. had provided an 
endorsement letter for SGC.  He suggested I reach out directly to the senior officials at KIA and press 
my case.  He suggested we could still work on the crown land in any event.  He will let me know once 
they have any further news. 

I agreed to let him know how my call with Harry Towtongie (Rankin 
Mayor) goes.  Will follow-up with hi.  Send email with request to KIA 
executives 

Emails 

25/06/2020 2:00pm Phone call Hamlet of Rankin Rankin ‐ SAO Morag McPhereson 
SGC ‐ Marty Tunney 

Marty spoke with Morag McPhereson and laid out our proposal for the summer work program.  Morag 
said bottom line if our geologists go through the isolation, they will be allowed in.  She said send draft 
endorsement letter and she will sign and Return immediately. 

Marty will send draft letter over to Morag Emails 

26/06/2020 11:00am Phone Call KIA KIA ‐ Kono Tattuinee 
SGC ‐ Marty Tunney 

Marty and Kono had their first phone call since Kono was elected President of the KIA, and it was an 
introduction for both of them.  Kono told Marty about his philosophy of running the KIA and that the 
organization is for the benefit of              the people and he intended that it should be run that way. 
Marty told Kono about the history of Solstice and their desired plans for the summer 202 program.  
Kono was quite supportive of a 2020 field program and asked Marty to send an email outlining the 
details of the program, 

Marty to send email request for support of a 2020 field program  

26/06/2020  Emails KIA KIA ‐ Kono Tattuinee 
SGC ‐ Marty Tunney 

Marty sent Kono an email outlining their desired plans for a 2020 field program.  Emails 
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14/07/2020  Emails Chest. In. Chest. In. ‐ David Kattegatsiak 
SGC ‐ Marty Tunney 

David K emailed Marty requesting a power point presentation of Solstice Gold Inc. mineral exploration 
project 2020 that he can share with to Aqigiq HTO and general public.  Marty replied to email and 
provided the PPT. 

PPT presentation outlining summer program to be sent to David Emails 

04/08/2020  Email/Call CIRNAC CIRNAC - Christine Wilson 
SGC - Marty Tunney 

Christine contacted Marty to get the co-ordinates for the field camp so she could visit during her 
inspection of our project.  In a follow-up call she mentioned that she flew over the camp and it was so 
small that there was no need for inspection. 

Marty to send co-ordinates Emails 

04/09/2020  Emails CIRNAC CIRNAC ‐ Christine Wilson 

SGC ‐ Marty Tunney 

Christine sent Marty an email requesting a phone call, she said she was in final stages of issuing a 
report, relaying there are no issues." 

just a call, Marty sent Christine an email with number Emails 

08/09/2020  Email/call CIRNAC CIRNAC ‐ Christine Wilson 
SGC ‐ Marty Tunney 

Christine and Marty spoke. Christine mentioned during the call and subsequently emailed that casing from 
2 2019 drillholes needed to be cut flush to the ground and sent the drill hole identification numbers. 

Marty to send Curley construction to complete the work Emails 

18/09/2020‐ 
6/10/2020 

 Emails CIRNAC CIRNAC ‐ Christine Wilson 

SGC ‐ Marty Tunney 

Marty sent photos of the remediation work completed by Curley to Christine. It was determined that during 
the earlier correspondence with Christine the amount and Identification of drillholes which required casings 
to be cut was incorrect. After Curley completed a second trip to the field, SGC was notified by Christine 
that another drillhole required remediation, but as there was no helicopter available for Curley to rectify the 
situation, it was agreed that all remaining remediation of drillholes would be completed during the 2021 
field program,. 

Marty to send Curley construction out to trip and recap final hole. Emails 

11/12/2020  Emails Rankin ‐ Food 
Hamper/RCMP 

RCMP ‐ Hanna SikSik 
SGC ‐ Marty Tunney, David Fischer 

Solstice reached out to the food hamper to offer a $2500 donation to the food hamper, it provides food to 
the residents of the community. 

David Fischer to make deposit of $2500 Emails 

11/12/2020  emails Chest. In. Hamlet Chest. In. ‐ Barnie Aggark, John Ivey 
David Kattegatsiak 
SGC ‐ Marty Tunney, David Fischer 

SGC reached out to the community to offer $2500 to support the community food/other programs during 
the winter holidays.  John Ivey corresponded with us for delivery.  Money will be used for food program 
and Christmas gifts for Children. 

David Fischer to send cheque for $2500 Emails 

18/12/2020  Emails Chest. In. Hamlet Chest. In. ‐ Barnie Aggark 
SGC - Marty Tunney 

Barnie sent Marty an email requesting a call Marty to phone Barnie Emails 

20/12/2020  Phone call Chest. In. Hamlet Chest. In. ‐ Barnie Aggark 
SGC -  Marty Tunney 

Barnie Aggark outlined to Marty a drone mapping program that Chest. In. will be conducting in the summer 
of 2021.  The mapping is part of the package required to enable the community leaders to make decisions 
in regards to the road that is to be built connecting Chest. In. and Rankin.  The photos being taken will also 
be used as part of the permitting process for the same road.  In addition, the program will create jobs and 
training for a number of High School students from Chest. In., which is a fantastic opportunity for them to 
get paid hands on training in a high demand field.  Barnie requested financial support for the program.  
Marty said he would talk to the SGC chairman and call Barnie back. 

Marty to speak with David and to get back to Barnie  

23/12/2020  Phone call Chest. In. Hamlet Chest. In. ‐ Barnie Aggark 
SGC ‐ Marty Tunney 

Marty called Barnie to let him know SGC would be able to contribute $5k to the program.  Barnie was 
happy with the support and in addition mentioned he was quite supportive of Solstice already and their 
work program. 

David Fischer to work with David Kattegatsiak to transfer $5k to 
community 

Emails 

 


